
Attendees: Susan Adams, Joan O'Connor, Sachie Howard and Gene Fox. 
Meeting called to order @ 7:05PM, Oct. 10. 
 
1. Minutes: Sachie moved to approve as amended, seconded by Joan. Voted on and approved.  
 
2. Treasurers Report: Susan reported $126.00 collected donations at Music on Main St. Event. This 
raises the monies on hand to $2079.75. 
 
3.Old Business: 
A. Park Security: One estimate for cameras for park security from Pelmac Security $16,468.00 to include 
Recording Device and pole adapters (14ft.tall). Geoff Davis, owner of ESP will be approached by Susan 
for security needs and costs. Susan reminded the committee that the camera at the school parking lot 
already is focused at the parking lot toward the entrance. A new camera could be placed as well at the 
Grange back door entrance to be focused at the park entrance. 
B. Winter Park Preparation; Pick up watering hoses. See if Dave Connor will store. Susan and Sachie will 
meet to determine stake placements for plants in ground. Gene can assist with placement when sites are 
determined. 
C. White Birch Picnic Report: Picnic went well in September this year. It was determined to be held 
September each year with Beth Anne as the White Birch contact. 
D. Music On Main St. booth was a success. It looked good and future participation in that event will be 
discussed at a later date. 
E. Susan reminded the committee that she needs to reach Matt Colby at the school for her to make a 
presentation to the middle school students. 
 
4. New Business:  
A. Halloween in the park: Sachie is in contact with the C. J. Majors Club at NEC and other NEC groups 
who may have an interest in helping to secure and protect the park on Halloween. 
B. Invasives workshop is Sunday Oct. 13 in Hopkinton. Susan will attempt to go to that workshop. 
C. NEC students will be asked by Sachie to help with winter prep. for the park and it could count as 
community service for them. Sachie will arrange. 
D. Fundraising for the winter. Producing art work to sell and a possible town citizens update/fundraising 
mailer. 
Joan looks into conservation funds for Merrimack County by calling Stacey at the District Office. Gene will 
look into what is entailed with Moose Plate Funds. 
 
5. Next Meeting is November 14th @ 7:00 PM. Motion to adjourn @ 8:30 by Joan, seconded by Sachie, 
voted on and approved. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Gene Fox 
Recording Secretary Azalea Park / Riverwalk Committee 
 

 


